
 

Ref.: Plexh/cir/0220                                                                                           06.06.2025 

  

To,  

All Members of Plexconcil/ 

COA Members 

  

Dear Sir/Madam, 

  

Subject: Regarding Prohibition on import or transit of all goods originating in or exported from 

Pakistan – Insertion of Para 2.20A of FTP 2023   

Ref.: DGFT Notification No. 06/2025-26 dated 02.05.2025 

  

With reference to the above-mentioned subject, we wish to inform you that the Office of the 

Director General of Foreign Trade (DGFT), New Delhi, has issued a notification regarding the 

prohibition on the import or transit of all goods originating in or exported from Pakistan. 

  

A new paragraph, 2.20A, has been added to the Foreign Trade Policy (FTP) 2023, prohibiting the 

direct or indirect import or transit of all goods originating in or exported from Pakistan with 

immediate effect until further orders. 

  

"Para 2.20A: Prohibition on Import from Pakistan 

Direct or indirect Import or transit of all goods originating in or exported from Pakistan, whether or 

not freely importable or otherwise permitted, shall be prohibited with immediate effect, until further 

orders. This restriction is imposed in the interest of national security and public policy. Any exception 

to this prohibition shall require prior approval of the Government of India.” 

  

Copy of notification attached for reference.  

  

Further, members are requested to provide inputs, data, or any relevant information regarding the 

routing of goods of Pakistani origin to India, and Indian goods to Pakistan, through third countries 

from 2nd May 2025 onwards to the council at bharti@plexconcil.org; anirudha@plexconcil.org 

mailto:bharti@plexconcil.org
mailto:anirudha@plexconcil.org


 Click here to find the attachment. 

  

Best regards, 

  

Bharti Parave 

Dy. Director (Trade & Policy) 

Plexconcil  

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1sbj1EPr49qBIjCbeLUchem2iUr_FnMFL/view?usp=sharing

